
Newsletter                    

Dear parents and carers, 

What a busy week. It was so lovely 

to see so many of you at the open 

evening on Wednesday. It was a 

lovely event, a massive thank you 

to the FODs and the parent volun-

teers who helped to make it so suc-

cessful. I hope you enjoyed meet-

ing your child’s new teacher, the 

children all seemed really excited.   

The year 6 performance of Matilda 

last night was absolutely fantas-

tic. There was not a dry eye in the 

house, they really did excel them-

selves. I know they are all looking 

forward to their leavers festival to-

night. Again, thank you for all the 

parent support which makes these 

things possible. 

As you will know next week is set to 

be very hot. We are not planning, 

at this stage, to cancel anything 

but we will be keeping you in-

formed as things may change. You 

are welcome to send your children 

in, in their PE kits on Monday and 

Tuesday. Please slather them in sun 

cream and make sure they bring 

hats. We will not be spending lunch 

time or afternoon play outside but 

might take them out for morning 

play depending on how hot it is at 

that point. 

Lastly, congratulations to all the 

participants who represented 

Deansfield at the Compass Sports 

Day, overall Deansfield came 2nd. 

Do have a lovely summer, we look 

forward to seeing you all on 5th 

September, 

Mrs Daly and all the staff at Deans-

field 

 

A HUGE THANK YOU FROM FODS 

One week before our Summer 

Fayre, we weren’t 100% certain we 

could go ahead, but our communi-

ty spirit leapt up and our truly won-

derful Volunteers made it happen! 

What a really special afternoon we 

had and it was all set up in under 

an hour. Thank you to everyone for 

your effort and to everyone who 

baked or donated cakes, and to 

everyone who came to have fun to 

help raise funds for Mr Moore’s mu-

sical instruments. We brought life 

back to our Deansfield Community 

and wasn’t it just brilliant!! The mon-

ey’s being counted… more next 

year on this. 

We have some special thank yous 

to mention. Jackie’s Plant Sale was 

a huge success, thank you to her 

for making a personal sacrifice to 

be there and to her husband Barry 

and Paxton Builders for donating all 

the plants. We made 100% profit on 

all purchases.  

Thank you to Nam for being a true 

hero and bringing down not one 

but two fire engines and his crew of 

fire fighters! The children loved it 

and it really gave our fayre a spe-

cial touch. 

END OF AN ERA 

We have some very special thank 

yous now. For many years, our 

Friends of Deansfield School Com-

mittee has mostly been run by just 

three remarkable women. Magda 

( S e c r e t a r y )  K e l l i e 

(Communications) and Tracy 

(Treasurer). We know that every-

thing we do happens thanks to vol-

unteers, but in the background a 

lot of planning and hard work goes 

into getting things like the School 

Discos, our Fayres and even the 

Christmas Cards that the children 

design off the ground and actually 

happening. Magda’s daughter is 

leaving Deansfield this year and so 

does Magda. We’re going to miss 

you!. Kellie and Tracy have children 

moving into year 6 and so are step-

ping down, thank you so much for 

all your hard work and for handing 

over to our new committee. We 

really need to say a huge thank 

you to Tracy and her husband Stu-

art. They first met as pupils of 

Deansfield and have given so 

much for many years. We know 

they’re still going to be around to 

volunteer next year, but they de-

serve a huge shout out and thanks. 

It feels like they’re the true heart of 

FODS as we know it.  

SENine MAGAZINE 

Look out for us in the next edition of 

our local magazine. We’re excited 

to be featured! 

SEE YOU NEXT YEAR 

Our new committee members will 

be sharing updates next year here 

and across social media and can’t 

wait to have even more of you in-

volved. We do still need more peo-

ple to join us as some committee 

roles are yet to be filled. We’re all 

working parents and as we say the 

more the merrier. Come and join 

us! 
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Dates for your diary:  

Summer Concert KS2 St Luke's Church 18 July 

Year 6 visit to the Beach 19 July 

Nursery picnic 19 July 

INSET Days 20 & 21 July 

  

INSET Days 1 & 2 September 

Children return to school 5 September 

We wish all our 

leavers much 

happiness and 

success, we will 

miss you.  
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Deansfield Summer Fair 2022 



The Cast of Matilda 2022 


